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The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc. (CSF)
Executive Board Meeting

April 24th, 2019
6:00 p.m.

MINUTES

In Attendance:
Syed Hussain, President 



Deanne Lawrence, Vice President




Lisa Terlecky, Treasurer



Michael Comperatore, Secretary
Lesia Comperatore, Director
Chris Weiland, Vision Management
Absent:

None.

Homeowners Present:  None.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President, Syed Hussain, at 6:03pm.
Homeowner Comment:  None. 
Minutes:  The minutes from February were approved unanimously and immediately posted to the CSF website.  
Financial Report

As of the first quarter, we are slightly under budget for the YTD projection.  Some Board members noticed that the income from interest was much lower than it should be, around $1.00.  Chris Weiland of Vision Management and Lisa Terlecky, Treasurer, will both look into that line item. Lisa further helped the Board understand Vision’s budgeting system and how they further breakdown one line item into several sub items. This helps Vision track expenses more closely. 
Manager’s Report
SJN Spring Cleanup:  SJN has been performing their Spring Cleanup for the past two-three weeks by mowing, pruning bushes, and repairing curbs and homeowner lawns that were damaged over the Winter.  Thus far, there have been no complaints about the Spring cleanup and in fact have been a few compliments.  The Spring application of chemicals should be scheduled within a few days from the date of this meeting. Chris asked that the Beautification Committee review each cul-de-sac and evaluate what work SJN can assist with. Chris further mentioned how the beginning of Spring is a great time to make any necessary changes and updates to the aesthetics of the street corners and cul-de-sacs.

Turf Chemical Contract:  Chris advised the Board that the first turf chemical application will be applied soon, now that the Spring cleanup is almost complete.

LED Replacement Bulbs for Streetlights:  There has been no update as to when Eversource’s work crew will be replacing our streetlight bulbs with LEDs. Chris will continue to work with Eversource and will keep the Board updated on any progress.
Union Bank Signature Card:  Currently the signatories on the Associations Union Bank accounts are former Board members.  Before the next Board of Directors meeting, the signatories will be reassigned to Chris Weiland, Lisa Terlecky, and Syed Hussain.

Collection Policy Draft:  Discussed later in this document, the Board was given a copy of the Association’s current Collection Policy as well as a draft that Vision Management uses for its managed properties that has been vetted by three attorneys.  
Board Meeting in May:  Due to scheduling errors by the Bloomfield Police Department, the Board agreed to move the May meeting to May 21st. Lisa generously offered to host the meeting at her house on Arrowwood Lane. The meeting will begin at the normal time of 6:00 PM.
Service Requests:  Syed contacted the town of Bloomfield in regards to large, deep potholes on North Ryefield Hollow.  The worst potholes were patched shortly after his call

54AW, Contacted the Board to ensure the lawn damage by SJN was repaired. Chris was in contact with the homeowner and SJN. The repairs have been completed.


35SB, Contacted the Board to ensure the lawn damage by SJN was repaired. Syed was in contact with the homeowner. Chris will follow up with SJN to schedule time for the repair.

Correspondence Report 


23SB, Myron Stewart, made the Board aware of an MDC project that would require work in the easement located behind Spice Bush. Also, Myron notified the Board of roofing repairs. He will be submitted his request shortly.

10QR, On 03/20/19 homeowner was asked not to drive/park on grass as well as keep trash cans inside garage and has not yet responded.


16QR, homeowner was asked to keep trash cans inside garage and has not yet responded.


32AW, homeowner’s alteration request to repair exterior items on house was granted.

Committee Reports

Beautification:  Will most likely meet in early May to discuss planting.  So far, this year’s confirmed members are Julius Prescod, Myron Stewart, Kathy Rohrs, and Jeff Olmstead.

Covenant:  Reviewed and granted 32AW’s alteration request to repair exterior items on house.

Welcome:  The committee is waiting on contact information for new homeowners of 19QR and 39QR.
Website

The website received a complete overhaul and migration to a more modern version of the domain.  The Board would like to thank Lisa Terlecky and Maryann Schuppe for their enormous effort in doing so.  Lisa also spent time discussing the changes with some of our homeowners and diligently correcting typos.  The Spring Newsletter and February Meeting Minutes have been posted. The meeting date for May will be updated as well.  Lisa asked Chris if Vision provided some type of document storage in the event that the website were compromised or Lisa’s hard drive malfunctioned.  Chris agreed that there should be two separate physical backups.  The Board will discuss purchasing an external hard drive for this purpose.
Watering Schedule


The Board asked Chris to look into the cost to remove the meters from each sprinkler head at the end of each season and replace them when it is time to water again.  Currently the Association is paying over $21.31 per month per head to simply have an MDC meter on them.


As for watering, the Board is taking a “wait and see” position.  Rain has been plentiful lately, but if it becomes an issue irrigation will begin.  By doing this, the Board is hoping to save irrigation costs which were quite high last year despite drastically cutting down watering time.  The irrigation company will be contacted soon and Chris will try to have Sean from SJN meet with the irrigation worker as well.
Rules Update (Fee Policy)


The Board felt the need to reevaluate the current Associations delinquency policy on the basis to help alleviate a further financial burden on a homeowner that is having trouble paying their dues. The Board asked Vision to advise on the matter and to offer their recommendations.

As mentioned in the Manager’s Report, Chris provided to the Board a copy of the Association’s current Collection Policy as well as a draft that Vision Management uses for its managed properties that has been vetted by three attorneys.  This Collection Policy has been very successful for the other HOAs Vision manages.  The Board first went through the current Collection Policy to refresh their memory.

As the Board went through the new contract together, point by point, Chris read each section aloud and Board members asked questions.  Chris answered them and made notes where the Board inquired about slight revisions.  Chris will be providing the Board with a revised Collection Policy.  If the Board is happy with it, it will be sent out to all homeowners to give them a chance to make comments at, and in the 10-day period leading up to, a Board meeting.  Finally, the Board will then vote on the new Collection Policy.
Communication

Moving forward, all communication from homeowners to Board members, including texts, will be forwarded to the CSF email account where it will be brought to discussion by the entire Board.  Homeowners are urged to send all correspondence either to Chris Weiland of Vision Management or the CSF email account at SinnottMail@gmail.com.  The Board has further decided to mark all of their correspondence between each other with CSF in the subject line as well as CCing the CSF email account so that it will be archived for future use/information.

SJN Spring Cleaning

Chris covered SJN’s Spring cleaning process during the Managers Report. SJN has completed the majority of their work for the beginning of the season.
Coordinating with Chemical and Irrigation


Chris covered coordinating with SJN and the Irrigation Company to have them blow out the irrigation lines and to prepare for the summer months. The chemical application will ensue shortly after.
Walkabout


The annual walkabout is set on June 15th this year.  The checklist created last year will be utilized for greater objectivity.  As a reminder, none of the participants of the Walkabout will be entering onto any homeowner’s property and are simply performing a visual inspection to ensure our neighborhood and community’s beautification and aseptic appeal.
Next Meeting:  The next meeting is on May 21st, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at 64 Arrowwood Lane due to scheduling conflicts with the Bloomfield Police Department.
Homeowner Comment Period 2:  None.  
Executive Session:  The Board went into executive session at 7:56 p.m. and concluded executive session at 8:03 p.m.
The meeting was adjourned with a motion that passed unanimously at 8:03 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Michael Comperatore
Secretary


